ORANGE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING
2028 STATE ROUTE 487

ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859

Phone: (570)683-5836, email: orangetwp@pa.metrocast.net

September 3, 2020
Call to Order:

The meeting of the Orange Township Supervisors was called to order via teleconference at 7:30 pm by
Calvin Fox. Attending were, Supervisor John Long, Secretary/Treasurer Erika Burkhart, Supervisor Gene
“Dan” Fetterman, John and Jennifer Thackray, Don Bogert.

Minutes: The minutes of the August 6, 2020 meeting was presented and approved.
Recognition of Guests: No comments

Treasurers Report

General Fund 128398.40
State Fund 341914.64
Mt. Plsnt Sewer 44972.93 (includes 19096.50 loan)

Woods Edge Sewer 14523.11 (8579/loan)

Bills: Supervisor John Long made a motion to approve the paid the bills. Dan Fetterman seconded.
Motion approved.

Police Report:

Zoning and SEO Report: Erika Burkhart reported she spoke with Chris Bower and he is taking care of the
Flook swimming pool fence problem. Flooks have agreed to install temporary fencing until they decide
if they are going to pursue a variance to seek approval to eliminate their need for a fence or they would
install a permanent fence.

Mt. Pleasant Sewer: Erika Burkhart spoke with John Bauer and he said everything was running fine.
Woods Edge Sewer: Erika Burkhart spoke with John Bauer and he said everything was running fine.
They will be repairing the hole in the pipe soon.

Roadmaster: Calvin Fox reported approval on the grant to complete the work on Buck Road, finished
mowing, completed the repairs on Longview Drive, the paving of the Township will be completed after
Labor Day. The Townhsip issued an extension to Suit-Kote for the tar and chipping for 2020 due to the
fact Suit-Kote was not informed they had won the bid in a timely fashion and will have to rework their
schedule. The extension was 15 days.
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Old Business:

MOUNT PLEASANT SEWER STUDY: Erika Burkhart explained Erin Threet, HRG, will keep the same pricing
that was given in the 2018 proposal. In light of this information, she gave HRG approval to go ahead
with the 537 Plan study. Erin Threet expects the study to be completed December or January 2021.

EXCESS ROAD MAINTENANCE/WILLIAMS: The solicitor is still reviewing. The Board tabled any decisions
at this time.

PMRS PLAN CHANGES: John Long made a motion to accept the IRS requirement of 4.5% Township
contribution to retirement and the cliff vesting term of 10 years. Dan Fetterman seconded. Motion
approved.

New Business:

JLB SYSTEMS: John Bauer submitted a letter of intent to retire in January 2021. He has a replacement
in place, Alec Engleman.

For the Good of the Township:
The Township is still looking to hire a part-time employee.

Calvin Fox mentioned he texted the food bank representatives to ask them not to park in front of the
building so as not to block any entrances.

Adjournment: With no further business left to discuss, Supervisor John Long made a motion to adjourn
the meeting, Supervisor Dan Fetterman seconded, motion approved. The meeting was adjourned at
8:15 pm.

Respectively Submitted,

Erika Burkhart

Orange Township Secretary/Treasurer



